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ITEM NAME: Discussion and Possible Action: Engineering Services Agreement with Roth Professional 
Solutions  

MEETING DATE: 3/20/25  
PRESENTING COMMITTEE: APC  
COMMITTEE CONTACT:  
STAFF CONTACT: Greg Ulman  
PREPARED BY: Greg Ulman  
 
 

ISSUE:  After opening the bids for the TID #2 Kronenwetter Dr. and lift station #8 projects, we have learned that 
we have a total of $6,032,492.14 awarded to contractors out of $7,955,000 the Village has elected to borrow 
with the General Obligation Promissory Note approved by the Village Board on September 23, 2024. Which 
leaves an available balance of $1,922,507.86 from the loan. Some of the money will go to upcoming engineering 
costs associated with the project, as well as other financial costs associated with the loan. However, we would 
like to fix another street within the TID #2 boundaries which is estimated at around $1,000,000. In order to do 
that additional project, we need an engineer to draw up plans for the contractor which would take place on 
Flanner Rd and Jamroz Rd. The cost to design the project would be $45,000. Our engineering firm for the entire 
TID #2 project is Roth Professional Solutions, and they would handle this additional aspect as well. 
 
PROPOSAL:  To accept the services agreement put forth by Roth Professional Solutions 
 
ADVANTAGES:  Jamroz and Flanner Rd. have broken apart and is beyond repair without a brand-new road and 
storm sewer. Water pools and has no place to flow except in residents’ yards. For over ten years these roads 
have been a problem with the deuteriation and the water issues, but the Village never had money to properly fix 
it. Now with the additional money available from the loan we can properly fix our streets.  
 
ITEMIZE ALL ANTICIPATED COSTS: $45,000 
 
RECOMMENDED ACTION: Accept the engineering services agreement from Roth Professional Solutions. 
 
ATTACHMENTS (describe briefly): Pictures and Proposal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 



 


